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SUMMARY 
 
Synopsis of House Bill 244   
 
House Bill 244 (HB244) amends Section 35-2-1 NMSA 1978, which governs the personal 
qualifications of a magistrate judge. HB244 would require that a magistrate judge be at least 28 
years old at the time of election.  
 
This bill does not contain an effective date and, as a result, would go into effect 90 days after the 
Legislature adjourns if enacted, or June 20, 2025. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
HB244 would not create any fiscal impacts for the judiciary as the bill only articulates an age 
requirement and would not change the number of magistrate judges or corresponding support 
staff. 
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SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
The Administrative Office of the Courts (AOC) points out that for districts with less than 200 
thousand in population, a magistrate judge does not have any additional requirements. By 
contrast, in districts with populations higher than 200 thousand, magistrate judges must be a 
member of the New Mexico Bar Association and licensed to practice law in the state. Small 
districts require only that a judge be a qualified elector, residing in the magistrate district, and be 
a high school graduate or equivalent. AOC also notes that the bill is fully supported by the 
Magistrate Judges Association and, if enacted, will not affect sitting magistrates. The youngest 
current magistrate judge is 30 years old. 
 
AOC states that to become a Bernalillo County Metropolitan Court Judge, a prospective judge 
must be a member of the state bar and have practiced law in the state for at least three years. 
While there is not a specific age requirement, based on the time it takes to meet these 
qualifications, most potential judges are typically around 28 years old when they become eligible 
for the position. The Bernalillo County Metropolitan Court has the same jurisdiction as 
magistrate courts with some additional jurisdiction.  
 
The New Mexico Attorney General (NMAG) points out that HB244 does not appear to tie the 
new age qualification to magistrate judges at time of appointment, only to the time of election. 
The bill does not address whether the new age qualification would apply to presently sitting 
magistrate judges. AOC, as mentioned above, clarifies that there are no sitting judges younger 
than 28 years of age.  
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